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NOTICE OF AMENDMENTS TO THE  
UPPER HUTT CITY COUNCIL  

DISTRICT PLAN 2004

REMOVAL OF MINIMUM CAR PARKING REQUIREMENTS

Following Central Government’s direction in Policy 11 
and clause 3.38 of the National Policy Statement on 
Urban Development 2020 (NPS-UD), Upper Hutt City 
Council has amended the District Plan, removing all 
objectives, policies, rules, and assessment criteria 
(formerly) requiring a minimum number of car parks to 
be included in developments within Upper Hutt.

This notice is given in accordance with Section  
55(2A)(b) of the Resource Management Act 1991. As  
required under this section, these amendments to  
the District Plan have been made without using the  
typical (Schedule 1) public submission process for  
plan changes. These changes take effect from  
18 February 2022.

The operative Upper Hutt City Council District Plan 2004 
is available online at: upperhuttcity.com/district-plan

If you have any questions, please contact  
planning@uhcc.govt.nz 

Peter Kelly 
Chief Executive, Upper Hutt City Council 
23 February 2022


